

North Dakota Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners

P.O. Box 328

Lisbon, ND 58054

phone: 701-683-4705, e-mail: ndbvme@nd.gov, website: www.ndbvme.org

September 2, 2025

Ms. Liz Fordahl
Assistant Code Revisor
North Dakota Legislative Council
State Capitol
600 East Boulevard, 2nd Floor
Bismarck, ND 58505-0360

Dear Ms. Fordahl:

The Notice of Intent to Adopt, Amend, and Repeal Administrative Rules and a copy of the proposed rules are enclosed as required by N.D.C.C. 28-32-10(1).

Sincerek

Sara Lyons,/D/VM

NDBVME Executive Director

Enclosures

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AMEND, ADOPT, AND REPEAL ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners will hold a public hearing to address proposed amendments to ND Admin. Code 87-01 through 87-05, adoption of 87-07, and repeal of 87-06 at 5:30pm on October 6, 2025, at the DoubleTree by Hilton, 825 E. Beaton Drive, West Fargo, ND 58078. The purpose of the proposed amendments and rule is to implement statutory changes to ND Century Code 43-29. The proposed amendments and rule are not expected to have an impact on the regulated community in excess of \$50,000.

The proposed rulemaking implements bill number SB2129, enacted during the most recent legislative session, concerning the practice of veterinary medicine and veterinary technology.

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of the North Dakota Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners, PO Box 328, Lisbon, ND 58054. A copy of the proposed rules and/or a regulatory analysis may be requested by writing the above address, emailing ndbvme@nd.gov or calling 701-683-4705. Written or oral comments on the proposed rules sent to the above address or telephone number and received by October 16, 2025 will be fully considered.

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners at the above telephone number or address at least one week prior to the public hearing.

Dated this 2nd day of September, 2025.

Sara Lyons, DVM
NDBVME Executive Director